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We welcome the delegation of Zambia
Montenegro welcomes Zambia progress made between the two UPR cycles. We noted the amendments of the Constitution that enabled enactment of a wide range of legislation. However, we regret that the Bill of Rights was not adopted, and encourage the Government to remain resolute on enhancing human rights.
Montenegro welcomes progress made in prevention of gender based violence. We still remain concerned over the high rate of reported incidents of rape. 
We commend the preparation of the national Anti-Torture Draft Bill. In this regard, we encourage the Government to ratify Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture.
Montenegro makes the following recommendations to Zambia: 

1. to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to ICCPR, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty;

2. to intensify the efforts to criminalize and diminish all types of violence against women.
Thank you. 

